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Statement from Norway

Madam Chairperson, colleagues

Norway appreciates the efforts and warm hospitality the Lithuanian Government has shown by arranging this important conference.

The UNECE strategy will be used as a platform for the further work with Education for Sustainable Development in Norway. We believe the strategy and the UN decade for ESD are mutually reinforcing, and will assist us in keeping ESD on the political agenda and in the mind-sets of pupils, teachers and school-owners in the years to come. Norway is of the view that the strategy meets the requirements and is sufficient in its recommendations.

We firmly believe that achieving sustainable development requires recognition of the challenges. We realise that ESD raises controversial issues. Let us admit that Norway has challenges being an oil producing country with a high level of consumption and energy use. It is therefore an imperative to have a highly educated population with relevant competence and awareness of the complex issues – in their roles as workers, citizens and consumers. This was highlighted in discussions we had earlier this week, when we, on March 15th, launched the Decade of ESD in Norway.

Education shall inspire an integrated development of the skills and qualities that allow one to behave morally, to create and to act, and to work together in harmony with nature. It shall contribute to building character which will give the individual the strength to take responsibility for his or her life, to make a commitment to society, and to take care of the environment.

Without going into detail about the different measures taken for ESD in Norway, we would like to mention some aspects. We are currently working with new curriculas where SD is imbedded as an integrated perspective. We are also focusing on increasing the teacher’s competence. 20 years experience of environmental education has given us useful information on what works and what doesn’t and has proven useful in outlining basic principles and tools for dealing with ESD. Evaluation shows that schools need support in working with ESD. A formalized intersectoral co-operation, nationally and locally is therefore developed through an internet-based program; www.miljolare.no.

Finally we would like to underline the collective responsibility of the region and to stress the importance of a constructive international partnership. We have a number of common challenges in this region, and we are very happy to see that the ESD strategy provides us with a tool to deal with them.

Thank you.
